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Iuly 07,2021
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
Secretary
US Department of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

Re: Letter of Support for UTA's U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) Rebuilding
American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning Grant Application

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

I write in support of the application submitted by the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) for their
2021 RAISE Planning Grant proposal for the Techlink Corridor Study.

UTA, Salt Lake City, and the University of Utah have formed the Techlink Partnership to
explore new transit connections in downtown Salt Lake City, including a link between the
University's Research Park campus with its emerging Innovation District on the west side of the
central business district. The Techlink Conidor Study will lead to the identification of a transit
corridor investment that will not only provide improved transit access for growing
neighborhoods on the east and west sides of downtown Salt Lake City, but also improve regional
connectivity via UTA's TRAX light rail transit system.

The study will address a lack of strong transit access to jobs, education, and social services to
underserved people within the study areai a lack of access that is impacting their quality of life. I
respectfully ask that you give full and fair consideration of UTA's RAISE Planning Grant
application. If you have any questions, please contact Connor Meyers from my staff at
C onnor. Me)¡ers@mail. h_o use. gov. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Chris Stewart
Member of Congress
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June 23, 2021 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) 
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning SLC 
TRAX Realignment to Research Park 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of Blackrock Microsystems, LLC,  I write in support of the application submitted by the 
Utah Transit Authority (UTA) for their 2021 RAISE planning proposal. The funds from this award 
request will be used to plan new projects, including new extensions for the TRAX system 
through downtown Salt Lake City (SLC) and at the University of Utah. Additional track through 
the west side of the downtown SLC area would provide train traffic congestion relief as well as a 
new connection from the Ballpark Station to the Salt Lake Central area and a more direct 
connection to the University. An additional end-of line extension at the University of Utah’s 
Research Park allows for rail access to existing and extensive planned land uses there.  
 
As a company resident in Research Park, we welcome this work because of the tremendous 
impact it would have on reducing a major transportation bottleneck and source of frustration 
for our employees. The extension to Research Park would also connect all of UTA’s system to 
additional employment, education and housing opportunities. 
 
If selected, this award will provide the funding necessary to leverage the local resources that 
have recently been dedicated to this planning effort, and will result in a locally preferred 
alternative for the downtown connection and provide options for future extensions on the 
University of Utah campus. 

 
Thank you for your consideration of the Utah Transit Authority’s SCL TRAX Realignment Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Marcus Gerhardt 
CEO 
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July 2, 2021 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing in support of the application submitted by the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) for the 2021 
RAISE planning proposal.  
 
We believe that funding this grant will illuminate opportunities for expanding Salt Lake City’s smart 
transit infrastructure and make possible benefits to the economy, the environment and to equity in our 
region. 
 
Funds from this grant will help us take a critical step toward better connections between our 
underserved communities and housing options, toward education and economic opportunities in the 
region, and increasing the capacity in our successful transportation system. Salt Lake City is growing 
dramatically and increased public transportation services are needed to mitigate air quality issues and 
traffic congestion. 
 
UTA’s RAISE planning proposal targets areas in and around downtown that are growing dramatically. 
Transportation solutions will have a tremendous impact on our communities, our quality of life, and 
residents’ equitable access to opportunity. The SLC Downtown Alliance enthusiastically joins the 
University of Utah, UTA, Salt Lake City and other community organizations in our support for funding the 
proposal. 
 
Many thanks for your consideration,  
 

 
Dee Brewer 
Executive Director 
SLC Downtown Alliance 
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June 23, 2021 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) 
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning SLC TRAX 
Realignment to Research Park 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of IDbyDNA Inc., I write in support of the application submitted by the Utah Transit 
Authority (UTA) for their 2021 RAISE planning proposal. The funds from this award request will 
be used to plan new projects, including new extensions for the TRAX system through 
downtown Salt Lake City (SLC) and at the University of Utah. Additional track through the west 
side of the downtown SLC area would provide train traffic congestion relief as well as a new 
connection from the Ballpark Station to the Salt Lake Central area and a more direct 
connection to the University. An additional end-of line extension at the University of Utah’s 
Research Park allows for rail access to existing and extensive planned land uses there.  
 
As a company resident in Research Park, we welcome this work because of the tremendous 
impact it would have on reducing a major transportation bottleneck and source of frustration for 
our employees. The extension to Research Park would also connect all of UTA’s system to 
additional employment, education and housing opportunities. 
 
If selected, this award will provide the funding necessary to leverage the local resources that 
have recently been dedicated to this planning effort, and will result in a locally preferred 
alternative for the downtown connection and provide options for future extensions on the 
University of Utah campus. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of the Utah Transit Authority’s SCL TRAX Realignment 
Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Chief Executive Officer 
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June 24, 2021 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ae, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) Rebuilding American 
Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning SLC TRAX Realignment to Research Park 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of the Orthopaedics Innovation Center at the University of Utah, I write in support of the 
application submitted by the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) for their 2021 RAISE planning proposal. The 
funds from this award request will be used to plan new projects, including new extensions for the TRAX 
system through downtown Salt Lake City (SLC) and at the University of Utah. Additional track through 
the west side of the downtown SLC area would provide train traffic congestion relief as well as a new 
connection from the Ballpark Station to the Salt Lake Central area and a more direct connection to the 
University. An additional end-of line extension at the University of Utah’s Research Park allows for rail 
access to existing and extensive planned land uses there.  
 
As a company resident in Research Park, we welcome this work because of the tremendous impact it 
would have on reducing a major transportation bottleneck and source of frustration for our employees. 
The extension to Research Park would also connect all of UTA’s system to additional employment, 
education and housing opportunities. 
 
If selected, this award will provide the funding necessary to leverage the local resources that have 
recently been dedicated to this planning effort, and will result in a locally preferred alternative for the 
downtown connection and provide options for future extensions on the University of Utah campus. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of the Utah Transit Authority’s SCL TRAX Realignment Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Wade 
 
T. Wade Fallin, MS 
Research Professor, Department of Orthopaedics 
LS Peery MD Orthopaedic Innovation Center  
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June 23, 2021 
 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ae, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) 
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning SLC 
TRAX Realignment to Research Park 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of Jennifer McGrath and Jonathan Bates, I am writing this letter in support of the 
application submitted by the Utah Transit Authority (UTA) for their 2021 RAISE planning 
proposal. The funds from this award will be used to plan new projects, including new extensions 
for the TRAX system through downtown Salt Lake City (SLC) and at the University of Utah. This 
new extension through the west side of the downtown SLC area would provide congestion relief 
as well as a new connection from the Ballpark Station to the Salt Lake Central area. This will also 
provide a more direct transportation route to the University of Utah. An additional end-of line 
extension at the University of Utah’s Research Park allows for rail access to existing and 
extensive planned land uses there.  
 
As a University employee working within Research Park, I welcome this work because of the 
tremendous impact it would have on reducing a major transportation bottleneck and source of 
frustration for our employees. Parking is a constant issue for both employees and patients at the 
University of Utah, and this extension to Research Park would connect all of UTA’s system to 
additional employment, education and housing opportunities. 
 
If selected, this award will provide the funding necessary to leverage the local resources that 
have recently been dedicated to this planning effort, and will result in a locally preferred 
alternative route for the downtown connection and provide options for future extensions on the 
University of Utah campus. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of the Utah Transit Authority’s SCL TRAX Realignment Project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Charles L. Saltzman, M.D. 
Professor and Chair, Department of Orthopaedics 
Louis S. Peery, M.D. Presidential Endowed Professor 
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June 23, 2021 

 
Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
Re: Letter of Support for Utah Transit Authority’s (UTA) United States Department of Transportation 
(USDOT) Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning Salt Lake 
City TRAX Realignment to University of Utah’s Research Park 
 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
On behalf of the University of Utah, I write in support of the application submitted by the Utah Transit 
Authority (UTA) for the 2021 RAISE planning proposal. Funds from this award request will be used to 
plan new projects to include extensions for the TRAX light rail system through downtown Salt Lake City 
(SLC) and to the University of Utah. Additional track through the west side of the downtown SLC area 
will provide train traffic congestion relief, as well as a new connection from the Ballpark Station to the 
Salt Lake Central area and a more direct connection to the University. An additional end-of-line 
extension at the University of Utah’s Research Park allows for rail access to existing and extensive 
planned land uses while relieving traffic congestion and improving air quality.  
 
Transit projects are known to benefit local economies, improve local air quality, and help underserved 
and underrepresented groups. The new connection through downtown is expected to result in 
improved system performance by reducing the length of track shared by three lines. This proposal 
includes new stations adjacent to housing, retail, and community spaces.  Added TRAX service on the 
west side of SLC will offer greater connection for underserved communities to educational and 
employment opportunities. The extension to Research Park connects the same populations and all of 
UTA’s system to additional employment, education, and housing opportunities. If selected, this award 
will provide the funding necessary to leverage local resources recently dedicated to this planning effort 
and will result in a locally preferred alternative for the downtown connection and provide options for 
future extensions within the University of Utah campus. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to support the Utah Transit Authority’s SLC TRAX Realignment Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael L. Good 
Interim President 
 
MG/ls 
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June 16, 2021 

Secretary Pete Buttigieg 
US Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ae, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Re: Letter of Support for UTA’s United States Department of Transportation (USDOT) Rebuilding 
American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) Planning SLC TRAX Realignment to 
University of Utah’s Research Park 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

On behalf of the University of Utah, I write in support of the application submitted by the Utah Transit 
Authority (UTA) for the 2021 RAISE planning proposal. Funds from this award request will be used to 
plan new projects to include extensions for the TRAX system through downtown Salt Lake City (SLC) and 
to the University of Utah. Additional track through the west side of the downtown SLC area will provide 
train traffic congestion relief as well as a new connection from the Ballpark Station to the Salt Lake 
Central area and a more direct connection to the University. An additional end-of-line extension at the 
University of Utah’s Research Park allows for rail access to existing and extensive planned land uses, 
while relieving traffic congestion and improving air quality.  

Transit projects are known to benefit local economies, improve local air quality, and help underserved 
and underrepresented groups. The new connection through downtown is expected to result in 
improved system performance by reducing the length of track shared by three lines. This proposal 
includes new stations adjacent to housing, retail, and community spaces.  Added TRAX service on the 
west side of SLC will offer greater connection for underserved communities to educational and 
employment opportunities. The extension to Research Park connects the same populations and all of 
UTA’s system to additional employment, education and housing opportunities. If selected, this award 
will provide the funding necessary to leverage local resources recently dedicated to this planning effort, 
and will result in a locally preferred alternative for the downtown connection and provide options for 
future extensions within the University of Utah campus. 

Thank you for this opportunity to support the Utah Transit Authority’s SCL TRAX Realignment Project. 

Sincerely, 

Andrew S. Weyrich, Ph.D. 
Vice President for Research  
Professor of Internal Medicine 
H.A. & Edna Benning Presidential Endowed Chair 
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